
 
 
 
 
Beaufort County Community College does not discriminate on the basis of sex and prohibits sex 
discrimination in any education program or activity that it operates, as required by Title IX and its 
regulations, including in admission and employment. 

 
Inquiries about Title IX may be referred to BCCC’s Title IX Coordinator, Dr. Stacey Gerard, the 
Deputy Title IX Coordinator, Mr. Mark Nelson, or the U.S. Department of Education’s Office for 
Civil Rights, or both.    
 
Title IX Coordinator: 
Dr. Stacey Gerard, Vice President of Continuing Education  
Office location: BCCC Building 8, Office 808A 
Telephone: (252) 940-6241 
Email: stacey.gerard@beaufortccc.edu or 
titleix@beaufortccc.edu  

Title IX Deputy Coordinator: 
Mr. Mark Nelson, Vice President of Administrative 
Services 
Office Location:  BCCC Building 1, Office 01-208 
Telephone:  (252) 940-6213 
Email:  mark.nelson@beaufortccc.edu or 
titleix@beaufortccc.edu  

US Department of Education, Office for Civil Rights (OCR) 
Lyndon Baines Johnson Department of Education Bldg 
400 Maryland Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20202-1100 
Telephone:  1-800-421-3481 
Email:  ocr@ed.gov 

 

BCCC’s nondiscrimination policy and grievance procedures can be located at 
https://www.beaufortccc.edu/about/title-ix.  
To report information about conduct that may constitute sex discrimination or make a 
complaint of sex discrimination under Title IX, please refer to 
https://www.beaufortccc.edu/about/title-ix.  
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